SUNDAY, JUNE 17, 2018 HAPPY FATHER'S DAY

Every family needs a father...who shares in his family's joy and pain, hands down wisdom to his children, and offers them firm guidance and love.

Pope Francis

A FATHER'S PRAYER

Lord God you have called me to be a father.
You have placed in my stewardship
the crown of your creation, other human lives.
Forgive me where I have failed in this calling
but let me rejoice genuinely in the success
I have had being a father.
Be with me as I struggle
to reflect your life, your reconciliation within my family.
And hear me as I pray for the needs of my brothers
who are fathers around the globe.
Hear this father's prayer
in the name of
Your Son, Jesus Christ. Amen

John P. Gilbert, Men and Faith (Spring 1987)

God bless, Fr. Herb

WORDS OF TITHING:

From the Pastor: We ask you to tithe to our parish all year round. And more important we ask you to fulfill the Third Commandment of Our Lord by attending Mass every weekend of the year.

Words of Tithing from the Pews: Tithing may begin as a sacrifice but eventually it becomes very regular knowing you are doing your share in supporting your parish and returning a small part of the monetary possessions you have been blessed with to God.

Thank you for your sacrifice of Tithing! Thank you for your sacrifice of Tithing!

Monthly Weekend Collection Report	<u>Amount</u>
Weekend Collections (May 2018)	\$ 81,922
Monthly Collection Budget	\$ 80,333
Year to Date Weekend Total	\$852,837
11 Months Year-to-Date Weekend Budget	\$883,667
Weekend Surplus/(Shortfall)	(\$ 30,830)
Saint Peter's is sustained by yo	our generosity, dear
parishioners, with gifts of your Time, Talent and Treasure.	

MASS ATTENDANCE

THANK YOU for everything you do for our parish.

Mass attendance June 9/10: 1419

GIVE YOUR BEST WISHES TO FATHER BABU NEXT WEEKEND



Father Babu has been assigned to Our Lady of Good Counsel Parish in Pompton Plains effective on Friday, June 29th. He has served us here for five years and he has enhanced our Indian Catholic Community's presence at our parish. During his service here, Father Babu has become an incardinated priest of our Diocese of Paterson and he has become an American citizen.

Next weekend, after the Masses, we will have the opportunity to wish Father well as he leaves our parish. Light refreshments will be served. Please visit with Father Babu if you can.

Please pray for Father Babu in his ministry at a new parish community. And he will continue to pray for us as well.

Thank you, Father Babu.

Father Herb.

SCRIPTURE READINGS JUNE 18-24

MONDAY 1 Kings 21: 1-16

Gospel: Matthew 5: 38-42

1 Kings 21: 17-29 TUESDAY

Gospel: Matthew 5: 43-48

WEDNESDAY 2 Kings 2: 1, 6-14

Gospel: Matthew 6: 1-6, 16-18

THURSDAY Sirach 48: 1-14

Gospel: Matthew 6: 7-15

FRIDAY 2 Kings 11: 1-4, 9-18, 20

Gospel: Matthew 6: 19-23 SATURDAY` 2 Chronicles 24: 1-25

Gospel: Matthew 6: 24-34

Isaiah 49: 1-6 SUNDAY

Acts 13: 22-26

Gospel: Luke 1: 57-66, 80

SANCTUARY LAMPS & FLOWERS



You may have the Sanctuary Candles in the Church, Chapel or Adoration Chapel burn in memory of a loved one (\$10.00 donation), roses at the Tabernacle (\$10.00 donation), or flowers at the altar (\$50.00 Donation). Please call or stop into the rectory office.

June 17-23

Sanctuary Lamp in the Church is for Patricia DuBois Sanctuary Lamp in the Daily Chapel is for: Frank Marino

Sanctuary Lamps in the Adoration Chapel are for our Liliana

Valencia, Andres Gil and In Thanksgiving **Tabernacle Flowers:** Frank Marino

Altar Flowers:

MARTHA MINISTY – FRIDAY, JUNE 22– TEAM 3

Claudette Pavel, Anne Monahan Florence Gerould, Aurora Arayata

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS MORRISTOWN MEMORIAL HOSPITAL

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist and Spiritual Care Visitors are welcome to join our team here at Morristown Medical Center. Must be willing to fulfill all the requirements dictated by hospital policy through our Volunteer Services Department (including the annual influenza injection). If interested, please contact Sister Jo Mascera, S.S.C. at 973-971-5913; jomascera@atlantichealth.org for more information. Thank you. God Bless!

HUMAN TRAFFICKING

Predators are at work throughout the year - summer is no exception. Learn more about human trafficking/modern day slavery so that you can be more alert to trafficking situations. U.S. Catholic Sisters Against Human Trafficking. sistersagainsttrafficking.org.

ART & ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE REQUEST



Please do not move any floral arrangements in the church. If you have any suggestions, please contact the Art and Environment Committee with your ideas.

MASS INTENTIONS JUNE 18-24

MONDAY, June 18

6:45AM-People of the Parish

8:00AM-Edward Tuite, Sabina DiBartolomeo TUESDAY, June 19-St. Romuald, Abbott

6:45AM-Patricia DuBois 8:00AM-Peg & Nick Brady WEDNESDAY, June 20

6:45AM-Charles Hathaway, Gregory Loff, Richard Locilento 8:00AM-Catalino & Saturnina Navea, Carmen Pasquale, Sr. THURSDAY, June 21-St. Aloysius Gonzaga, Religious 6:45AM-Special Intention for Barbara & Warren Leshner

8:00AM-Albert Digiacinto

FRIDAY, June 22-St. Paulinus of Nola, Bishop; Sts. John Fisher, **Bishop & Thomas More, Martyrs**

6:45AM - Barbara Hockey

8:00AM-Rita Spring (2nd Anniv.), Patricia Kropin, Guy Solimine (1st

SATURDAY, June 23

8:00AM-Sergio Llanos (4th Anniv.), Brian Diaz, Silvia Rivas

5:30PM-Andrew Gustavson, Richard Monahan, Connolly & O'Brien Families & Joe Wilkes, Joseph Wallace

7:00PM-Jose Eduardo Sanchez, James Werner (1st Anniv.), Xiomara Alvarez Ortiz

SUNDAY, June 24-The Nativity of St. John the Baptist

7:30AM-James Lindsay, Rodrigo Bernardo, Rev. Patrick Cassidy

9:00AM-Helen Santoro, Rose Ais, Joan Smith

10:30AM-George A. Bukwich, John Strumolo, Special Intention for Patricia Sherlock

12:00PM-Frank Crescenzi, Sr., Charles Lovett, Al Martin

7:00PM-Orlando Cuasay, Grace Fromme

ROSARY ALTAR SOCIETY JUNE SOCIAL

The Rosary Altar Society is holding their Americana themed June Social on Tuesday, June 19th at 6:30 PM in our Church Hall. All men and women in the parish are invited to attend. Great Menu! Great Company! Please Join Us! Cost is \$20 per person. BYOB. Please make your check payable to Rosary Altar Society and place it in the collection basket or you may drop it off at the Rectory during regular business hours. We look forward to seeing you there.

FOOD PANTRY COLLECTION – JUNE 16/17



Thank you for your continued generosity to our Food Pantry. Our June food pantry collection will be this weekend, June 16/17. We need the following items: canned fruit, juice, condiments, rice, coffee, tea, crackers, cold cereal, mac & cheese, prepared spaghetti sauce, pancake mix & syrup, shampoo & conditioner, bar soap, cleaning products, laundry detergent, paper products and personal hygiene products.

Monetary donations are always welcome; please put your donation in the collection basket marked "Food Pantry".

TRAINING FOR NEW EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS



Training for new Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion will take place on Tuesday, July 17th from 7-9 PM in the church. If interested, please call Deacon Bob at 973-887-5057 or email at ralife8@aol.com with name, phone & email address if you have one.

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH JUNE 17-23

SUNDAY, JUNE 17, 2018

DPD-Raffle Ticket Sale-Plaza

1:15PM – Baptisms – Church

4:00PM-Filipino Community Mass/Fellowship-Church/Hall

MONDAY, JUNE 18, 2018

11:00AM-Golden Age Club – Community Center

5:00PM-Rectory Staff Gathering – Rectory

7:00PM-Stephen Ministry – Ministers' Room

7:30PM-S.I.N.E. – Spanish Room

TUESDAY, JUNE 19, 2018

11:00AM-Communion Prayer Service – Care One

1:00PM-Parish Finance Committee – Rectory

6:30PM-Rosary Society June Social – Church Hall

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 20, 2018

10:00AM-ASA Mass-Church – Last Day of School

1:00PM-ASA Faculty/Staff Luncheon

6:00PM-Boy Scout Troop 72-Cafeteria

7:30PM-Spanish Bible Class – Spanish Room

7:30PM-Bible Sharing – Church Hall

THURSDAY, JUNE 21, 2018

8:30PM-Senior Men's Basketball – Parish Center

FRIDAY, JUNE 22, 2018

7:00PM-Spanish Choir – Church

SATURDAY, JUNE 23, 2018

10:00AM-Stephen Ministry Information Meeting – Church Hall

4:00PM-Penance – Church

5:30PM-Blessing of Expectant Parents - Church

7:00PM-Indian Sports – School

7:30PM-AA Meeting - Church Hall

Youth News

Please visit www.facebook.com/spayouthministry

OUTREACH CORNER

A parishioner needs a ride to his doctor. Please call the Rectory at 973-334-2090 if you can help.

A family is in need of summer clothes for their three autistic children. Girl: XL tops and shorts. Boy: Men's Medium Shorts & XL top. Boy: Men's XL shorts and top. If you can help, the parents would greatly appreciate it. Thank you.

GOLDEN AGE - JULY 2-11:00 AM

Saint Peter's Golden Age will meet at the Community Center on **Monday**, **June 4**, **2018** at 11:00 AM – All welcome!

They are having a trip to the Sands in Pennsylvania on Thursday, June 28. Call Joe and Jackie at 973-335-1209 for more information.

MORRIS CATHOLIC BASEBALL CAMP

The Morris Catholic HS Baseball Team is hosting a summer camp for students entering grades 5-9. This camp will be designed to pass on baseball skills and philosophies that are taught at the high school level. The camp will be held July 17-19, 3-6 PM at Morris Catholic. For more information and to register, please visit morriscatholic.org or contact Coach Nick Bert at nberg@morriscatholic.org.

For everything there is a season and a time for every purpose under heaven...

...a time to be born
...a time to die
Patricia DuBois
...a time to heal
Bishop Frank Rodimer, Fr. Leo Carey, Noah Lorencovitz,
Bill Read, Annam Thomas, Mary Beth Carney

...a time to love

"...and a time of peace." Ecclesiastes 3:11

ADORATION CHAPEL

"The Eucharist is the secret to my day. Let Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament speak to your hearts. He stays here with us, He is God with us." Saint Pope John Paul II. We are looking for adorers and substitute adorers. Please call Kim at 973-886-6334 for further information.

TRAVEL TO ITALY-ST. ROSE OF LIMA – SEPTEMBER

Fr. Owen and St. Rose of Lima will be traveling to Italy on September 20-29, 2018. Sites include San Giovanni Rotundo, Avellino, Pompeii, Naples and Rome where there will be a Papal Audience, tours of famous monuments and attend an Ordination to the Diaconate. If interested, please contact Tanya at tdsouza@saintroseoflimachurch.org or 973-599-2944.

"OUO VADIS – WHERE ARE YOU GOING"

Vocations Discernment for young men 15-25. "Quo Vadis -Where are you going?" Where is the Spirit acting in your life? Where is the Lord encouraging you to go? Quo Vadis Days is a time of recreation, fellowship, and prayer to help you explore the Lord's call in your life. Activities will include prayer, Mass, Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, Liturgy of the Hours, Rosary, games, sports, talks, great food and discussions. It is time to share our faith and meeting other young men seeking God's will. It will be held June 27-29 at Saint Mary's Abbey Retreat Center in Morristown. There is no cost. For more information and/or registration, contact Fr. Edgar Rivera and David Monteleone in the Vocations Office 973-777-8818. ext. 711 or email: revedgar@patersondiocese.org

SAVE THE DATE – SEPTEMBER 21ST

We will be honoring Sister Sylvia on Friday, September 21st as she celebrates her retirement. Please save the date.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED



We need volunteers to help launder the purificators that are used during our daily and weekend Masses. Volunteers are especially needed for the months of May and June. If you can help, please call Mary Ann Lisa at 973-335-6963. Thank you.

ALL SAINTS ACADEMY CORNER

SUMMER IS HERE!

On June 20, All Saints Academy will end the 2017-18 school year and dismiss for summer vacation. Thanks to our parish communities, our families and, of course, our wonderful students, we have many successes and happy memories of an excellent school year. We are fortunate for the dedication of excellent teachers and staff members who teach all subjects daily, and all in the light of our Catholic faith. Through the summer, let us continue to prayer for each other.

All Saints Academy will continue to accept new student registrations for Pre-School through Middle School. Enrollment paperwork for new students may be found on our website, www.allsaintspar.org. All Saints Academy is a nationally recognized STEM school of the Diocese of Paterson. Our school offers a comprehensive, multi-curricular, rigorous academic program, centered on values-based education. A strong and loving Catholic identity permeates the environment. In addition to religious instruction, students model Christian ideals through cooperative activities, spiritual and liturgical celebrations, participation in Sacraments, and service outreach. An active parent organization lends partnership and support to the school community. The Early Childhood Center offers classes for three and four year old children. The elementary and middle school classes include kindergarten through grade eight. Contact our school principal, Mrs. Judy Berg, at 973-334-

4704, to schedule a tour and classroom visit.





STEPHEN MINISTRY



The leadership of the Stephen Ministry at Saint Peter the Apostle Church thank everyone who attended our Information Night last month. We also extend our thanks to Father Herb, Father Yojaneider, Sister Sylvia, our Deacons and all of the Saint Peter the Apostle staff for their invaluable support. In addition we thank the Stephen Ministers who visited from Saint Mary's Church in Pompton Lakes.

We will have an Information Night on Saturday, June 23 at 10:00 AM in the Church Hall for those who were unable to attend our first session. For more information, please email us at stephenministry@optimum.net or call us at 973-334-2090, ext. 217. God Bless You, The Stephen Ministry.

GOLDEN AGE – JUNE 18-11:00 AM

Saint Peter's Golden Age will meet at the Community Center on Monday, June 4, 2018 at 11:00 AM – All welcome!

They are having a trip to the Sands in Pennsylvania on Thursday, June 28. Call Joe and Jackie at 973-335-1209 for more information.

<mark>A FATHER'S DAY PRAYER</mark>

St. Joseph, guardian of Jesus and chaste husband of Mary, you passed your life in loving fulfillment of duty. You supported the holy family of Nazareth with the work of your hands. Kindly protect those who trustingly come to you. You know their aspirations, their hardships, their hopes. They look to you because they know you will understand and protect them. You too knew trial, labor and weariness. But amid the worries of material life your soul was full of deep peace and sang out in true joy through intimacy with God's Son entrusted to you and with Mary, his tender Mother. Assure those you protect that they do not labor alone. Teach them to find Jesus near them and to watch over him faithfully as you have done. Amen. Pope John XXIII

ALTAR SERVERS –JUNE 23/24



5:30PM - Arminio, Wingard

7:30AM - Bubay, Bubay, Bubay, Bubay

9:00AM - Lalo, Lalo, Lalo 10:30AM – Mersing, Mersing

12:00PM - Sunga, Sunga, Abrenica 7:00PM – Anzalone, Anzalone

ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

Shipwrecked VBS is where kids learn that Jesus rescues! Date: June 25-June 29. Time: 9AM – 12 Noon. Registration can be found on the St. Catherine of Siena website: stcatherine-ml.org or picked up in the Religious Education Office at 10 North Pocono Road, Mountain Lakes, NJ. Please contact Lisa Gervasio at dre@stcatherine-ml.org or 973-334-5657 with any questions.

SAFE ENVIRONMENT

"If any person may have been abused by any priest, they should immediately contact their local County Prosecutor's Office and Diocese's Victims Assistance Coordinator, Peggy Zanello at 973-879-1489. You may also be in touch with either of the Diocesan Response Officers: Rev. Msgr. James T. Mahoney, Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia, 973-777-8818, ext. 205 or Sister Joan Daniel Healy, S.C.C., Chancellor/Delegate for Religious, 973-777-8818 ext. 248.

The entire text of the Policy of the Diocese of Paterson in Response to Complaints of Sexual Abuse is available on the diocesan Web site: www.patersondiocese.org."

SISTERS OF CHARITY – HELP NEEDED

The Sisters of Charity in Convent Station are looking for parttime help at the Motherhouse Reception Desk on weekends. The position includes welcoming guests, signing in guests, answering the phone and directing calls to the staff. Orientation will be provided. Competitive salary. Contact Paul Guida, Director of Physical Plant, at 973-290-5355.

COME JOIN US: SOCIAL MEDIA OUTREACH MINISTRY

Would you like to become a "Digital Missionary"? You need just a few clicks:

- 1. "Like" our Facebook page: www.facebook.com/SaintPetertheApostleParsippany
- 2. Share our posts often and tag a friend in the Comments.
- Invite a friend from outside the church to one of our
- 4. Ask your family members to do the same. This is the easiest way to get involved with our newest Parish Ministry. Questions? Contact Nicole C. Green at 973-650-4732 or use Facebook Messenger to send a message. Thank you!

Hablando español en San Pedro Apóstol

domingo, 17 de junio de 2018 Decimo Domingo del Tiempo Ordinario

Horario de las Misas:

Confesiones:

sábado: 4:00 a 5:00 p.m.

lunes a viernes: 6:45 y 8:00 a.m.

sábado: 5:30 p.m. y 7:00 p.m. en español

domingo: 7:30, 9:00, 10:30 a.m., 12 m. y 7:00 p.m.

<u>Intenciones de las Misas</u>: Por favor, notificar a la oficina parroquial (973-334-2090) con una semana de anticipación. El donativo para las intenciones es de \$10.00.

Mensaje del párroco:

Feliz Día del Padre

Cada familia necesita un padre ... que comparte las alegrías y penas del a familia, que le pase sabiduría a los hijos y les ofrezca una guía firme y amor.

Papa Francisco

Oración del padre

Señor Dios, me has llamado a ser un padre. Has depositado en mi administración la corona de tu creación. otras vidas humanas. Perdóname cuando hava fallado en este llamado. pero permíteme regocijarme en el éxito que he tenido al ser padre. Ouédate conmigo mientras lucho por reflejar tu vida, tu reconciliación dentro de mi familia. Y óyeme mientras oro por las necesidades de mis hermanos que son los padres en el mundo entero. Escucha esta oración del padre en el nombre de Su hijo, Jesucristo. Amén

John P. Gilbert, Men and Faith (Spring 1987)

Dios le bendiga, *Padre Herb*

<u>junio</u>: Los depredadores están trabajando durante todo el año; el verano no es la excepción. Obtenga más información sobre la trata de personas y la esclavitud moderna para que pueda estar más atento a las situaciones de trata de personas. **Hermanas católicas de los Estados Unidos contra la trata de personas.** www.sistersagainsttrafficking.org

FIFTY YEARS AND STILL GOING - THANKS BE TO GOD!

I was ordained a Priest 50 years ago on Saturday, May 25, 1968 by Bishop Lawrence B. Casey for the Diocese of Paterson. It was a beautiful, sunny day very much like the past May 25^{th} , when I celebrated my 50^{th} Anniversary with so many of you at a beautiful Mass here in our parish church followed by a lovely reception at the Knoll.

Fifty years ago, the next day, I offered my first Mass of Thanksgiving in my home parish, Saint Margaret's in Morristown on Sunday, May 26, 1968. My Mom and Dad, who have both gone home to Our Lord, all our family, many parishioners and friends celebrated that Mass with me. It was the beginning of my journey as a Priest. It is still a beautiful memory.

My great joy is that after 50 long years, I am still serving here as your Pastor. Sometimes it's been a bumpy ride with some big health issues and juggling more than one priestly job at a time for many of those years. But all of it has been a great and joyful blessing. I wouldn't trade this life as a parish Priest for anything. For you, my dear parishioners, for 24 years now - almost half of my 50 years - I hope that my priestly ministry here has been, at least in some small ways, a blessing for very many of you. I hope and pray for that with all my heart.

Before coming to Parsippany, I served as a Parochial Vicar at Saint Virgil's Church in Morris Plains for my first year as a Priest. I have served three parishes as a Parish Administrator at Saint Hyacinth's Polish Parish in Paterson, at Saint Vincent's Parish in Madison and, just recently at our neighboring Saint Ann's Parish in Parsippany. Before coming here, I was the Pastor of Saint Paul's Parish in Prospect Park for 8 years. Both Saint Peter and Saint Paul play a big role in my life as the patron saints of my Parishes.

I served our young people as a high school teacher for 5 years at Paterson Catholic High School during the Vietnam War. For 31 years after that, I served in the Chancery of the Diocese as the Chancellor and then the Vicar General of the Diocese. I worked there directly with 3 Bishops - Bishop Casey, Bishop Rodimer and Bishop Serratelli. Those ministries were very good and challenging parts of my priesthood. Besides our 3 Bishops, I worked with so many wonderful Priests and staff members at the Diocese.

In 2005, I left this Diocesan work to finally be your full time Pastor. Being your Parish Priest and Pastor these last 24 years has been the best gift that our Lord Jesus and our Mother, Mary, have given me. I turned 75 last year on December 8 and Bishop Serratelli is graciously allowing me to continue as your Pastor. Please pray for my spiritual and physical health and energy so that I might be your Pastor for a good while more. And this, we know, is completely in God's hands.

For all my years here, our Parish has been very blessed with excellent Priests, especially several newly ordained Priests, our Deacons, Sister Sylvia and our lay staff members. All of us must be so grateful to them. My pastorate would have never borne fruit without these dedicated, wonderful people.

Our Parish has families from all over the world here and we work together constantly at becoming the more and more harmonious, diverse parish family that Jesus is calling us to be. Let's keep doing this together.

Please be grateful with me to the wonderful parishioners and parish staff who worked so diligently and happily to prepare my anniversary celebration for everyone. I thank all of you for your prayers, your kindness and support to our Parish and for your generous kindness, prayers and encouragement to me. You inspire me to continue my parish ministry. Thank you all!

Saint Peter and Saint Paul the Apostles, Pray for Us.

Msgr. Herb

